
 

Brampton Safety Council 
Site Inspection Report 

 
Date: OCTOBER 20, 2020  Ward: 6 

 
 
 
 

 
School/Location: St. Jean-Marie Vianney Catholic School, 75 Jordensen Drive 

 
Principal: Joceline Adusei   Time(s): 8:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. 

 
Phone:  905-890-7610   Weather: Slight overcast (a.m.) / Sunny & clear (p.m.) 

 
Requested By: Marrissa Martindale, Brampton resident  

 
Nature of Problem: Crossing Guard inquiry at intersection Williams Parkway & Valleyway Drive 

 
Observers Present: (a.m.) - Renee Crone, member; Max Kazman, member; Margaret Laramore  
Crossing Guard, Team Lead; (p.m.) Renee Crone, member; Abdul Rashid, member; Margaret  
Laramore, Crossing Guard, Team Lead  

 
Observations: 
 
1. The intersection of Valleyway Drive and Wiiliams Parkway is a signalized intersection, 

highlighted with clear enhanced pavement markings on all legs of the intersection. 

 
2. The following signage is posted on Williams Parkway: 

 Speed limit of 50 km/hr in the vicinity of St. Roch Catholic School 

 “No Stopping” restrictions on the north side on Williams Parkway 

 No “U-Turn” signage on William Parkway 

 
3. The following signage is posted on Valleyway Drive: 

 “No Parking” restrictions along the north side leading up to the intersection 

 “Walking Route” and “Watch for Children” signage are in place on the south side  

 
4. During the morning observation, four grade 7 boys crossed William Parkway safely without 

any issues.  No students from Junior Kindergarten to grade 5 were observed crossing.  

 
5. During the afternoon inspection, three children under grade 5 crossed Williams Parkway. They 

activated the push button, and had sufficient time to cross without any conflict.   

 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

1. That the Site Inspection report be received; and 

 
2. That a Crossing Guard is not warranted at the intersection of Williams Parkway and Valleyway 

Drive at this time. 

 



               Williams Parkway and Valleyway Drive School Site Inspection  
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The intersection of Williams Parkway and Valleyway Drive 


